Re Abida Parveen 

H.O. Ref A1170466

D.o.b. 05/10/1066

To whom it may concern

I am a friend of Abida Parveen and her family, Mohamed Ahmed, her husband, Tahir Ahmed, her eldest son, Zahir Ahmed, her youngest son and Nimrah Ahmed her daughter. Zahir and his father have lived in Glasgow for five years. They were joined in 2005 by Abida, Tahir and  Nimrah.
The family were detained at the Festival Court Reporting Centre on Friday 20th April when reporting at 4.00pm. They are due to be forcibly removed to Pakistan on a flight at 10.00am on Wednesday 25th April from Gatwick airport.

The family had to leave Pakistan after death threats from the Malik Asghar Khan gang. Mohamed and Zahir arrived in the UK in 2002 having paid an agent to get them out of Pakistan. After he had left the country the gangsters repeatedly attempted to find him, calling at Abida’s parent’s home five or six times where she was hiding in 2005.
Last month, it was announced that a memorandum of understanding existed between the Home Office and the Scottish Office about the treatment of asylum seeker families who had lived in Scotland for several years. Factors to be taken into account before a family was detained and an attempt made to remove them would explicitly include “Timing of exams – eg is study towards a significant qualification almost complete, do they have upcoming exams etc”.

Zahir Ahmed, Abida’s youngest son, d.o.b. 01.02.1991, is currently studying for his Standard grades at All Saints Secondary School in Glasgow. On Monday 23rd April he was due to sit a Physics exam as par of his Standard grade course. This young boy who has lived in Glasgow for five years and speaks with a Scottish accent has been detained and threatened with removal in the middle of his exam period.

In March this year Jack McConnell, First Minister of Scotland, stated that as a result of this protocol he wanted to “ensure that the many families with children who have grown up here and regard themselves as Scots, whose contribution to Scottish schools has been admirable and successful, would be allowed to stay.”
The detention of Zahir, his brother Tahir who is studying at the Glasgow Nautical College and his sister of Nimrah who is at All Saints Primary School in Glasgow completely contradicts the memorandum of understanding. Zahir has worked hard at school despite many difficulties facing his family. He and his brother have fitted in to the Scottish community where they live.

Teachers, friends and neighbours are shocked at the decision to detain this family

Please review immediately the decision to detain this family and return the family to Glasgow.

Signed

